
Sunday, 9/30  *No CLOW    
• 3 yr. old, Pre-K, K 9:15 am     
• Confirmation Kick-off, Hall 1 pm   
Monday, 10/1 
• RE Grades 1-5 & Older Sac. 3:30 pm     
Tuesday,  10/2  
• RE Grades 1-5 at 3:30 pm     
• Perpetual Help/Rosary, Church 7 pm 
• RE Grades 7/8, Parish Hall 7 pm 
Wednesday,  10/3 
• RE Grades 1-5 at 3:30 pm   
• RE Grade 6, Parish Hall 7 pm  
Thursday,  10/4 
• Centering Prayer, Knights Hse, 10 am   
• RCIA, School Media Ctr  7 pm    
• Youth Group, St. Stephen’s 7 pm 
Friday,  10/5 
• ctkAlive, Parish Hall  7 pm 
Saturday, 10/6 
• Men’s Fellowship, Knights Hse, 7:30 am 
• ctkAlive, Parish Hall 9 am      
Sunday, 10/7 
• CLOW, 9:15 mass  
• 3 yr. old, Pre-K, K 9:15 am        

          Week At A Glance                              Upcoming Mass Intentions            Schedule of Masses 

Monday - Friday,  
8:00 am  

Saturday - 8:00 am,  5:00 pm 
Sunday Masses: 

7 am, 8 am, 9:15 am, 10:45 am, 
 12:15 pm, 6 pm 

Confessions: 
 Saturday, 3:30 pm to 4:30 pm 

Parish Office: 682-2486 
                          www.ctkph.org  
Religious Education:  686-1017 

www.ctkreligiouseducation.org 
Youth Ministry: 676-0979 

www.ctkym.org  
Ctk School:  685-1109 

www.ctkschool.org 
Facebook:  Christ the King  
Catholic Community of Pleasant Hill 

10/1 8 am - Juvenal Figueira+            
10/2 8 am - Mary Ann Meinbress              
10/3 8 am - Trudy Brown+ 
10/4 8 am - Paul Sbragia+ 
                    J.P. Sbragia-Zoricic 
10/5 8 am - Phil Telucci+ 
         6 pm - David & John Macaluso+        
             Saturday, 10/6 
8 am -  Alwin  
5 pm -  Celso Adriano 

Sunday, 10/7  
7 am - Julia C. White 
8 am - Rocco Costanza 
9:15 am - John Aitken+  
                 Joyce Locke+  
10:45 am  - Frank Gillet+ 
12:15 pm - Amando Vasquez+ 
 6 pm - Ctk Parishioners          

  Christ the King Church             September 30, 2018 
                                                                                      199 Brandon Road, Pleasant Hill, CA  925-682-2486                   

St. Stephen Catholic Church 
1108 Keaveny Ct, Walnut Creek 

925-939-3826 

NOTE:  In the coming week or so, the 
entry/exit road between the ministry 
center and the church will be closed to 
install an underground fire sprinkler sys-
tem.  We will update you on timing.  



 Last Saturday the liturgical ministers of our community – Eucharistic ministers, musicians, ushers, just to name a few - gath-
ered together to refocus on their respective ministries. At the end of the gathering, Fr. Paulson and I prayed with all the at-
tendees, and re-commissioned them to do their work with faithfulness, sincerity, and zeal. It was an important moment to re-
call the varied ways in which God has invited us to participate in His own work, the salvation of humankind. 
 This work is referred to as the “liturgy,” from the Greek, meaning “a public work” (cf. Catechism #1069). Whenever the 
Church comes together to pray, the liturgy takes place. And yet, an important clarification must be made, for, when we say 
“liturgical ministers,” there may be a misunderstanding that only those with a specific task are participating in or contributing 
to the liturgy. This is not so. 
 What we must understand about the liturgy is that it is first and foremost the work of God. In any given liturgical celebration 
the Paschal Mystery is celebrated, as Christ, the one High Priest, offers prayers to the Father on our behalf, through the Holy 
Spirit. What this means is that God is the “liturgist” or “liturgical minister” par excellance. Yet, due to our unity to Christ the 
High Priest, his prayer has become our prayer as well, which means, we all have an important role to play and action to carry 
out in the liturgy. Even if you are not a cantor or a Eucharistic minister or a priest, you are baptized into Christ’s priesthood. 
Before he was Pope Benedict XVI, Cardinal Joseph Ratzinger wrote about the implications of this, saying, “There is only one 
action, which is at the same time [Christ’s] and ours – ours because we have become ‘one body and one spirit’ with him. The 
uniqueness of the Eucharistic liturgy lies precisely in the fact that God himself is acting and that we are drawn into that action 
of God” (174). 
 And what is this “action of God”? On one hand, it is the substantial change of the bread and wine into the Body and Blood of 
Christ through the spoken words of the priest. But there is another important change that Christ wishes to bring about, the 
transformation of our own lives. This is what the Church teaches us when we read in the “General Instruction of the Roman 
Missal” or GIRM: “In the celebration of Mass the faithful form a holy people, a people of God’s own possession and a royal 
Priesthood, so that they may give thanks to God and offer the unblemished sacrificial Victim not only by means of the hands 
of the Priest but also together with him and so that they may learn to offer their very selves.” (no. 95). In this way, in re-
ceiving the sacrificial offering of Christ, we become an offering with Him to the world. And for this reason, I’d like to offer 
three reminders to help us refocus on this liturgical role we all share. 
 1. At the time of receiving Holy Communion, when the priest or extraordinary minister holds up the Host and proclaims, “the 
Body of Christ,” our response is “Amen.” This does not need to be shouted, but it should be audible to the minister. The word 
“Amen” means, “I believe,” which means we are proclaiming our belief in the transformation of the bread and wine into 
Christ’s Body and Blood, and its power to transform our lives and the world; so say “Amen” boldly and proudly. 
 2. Upon receiving Holy Communion, some of us may think that since the high point of the Mass has taken place that there is 
little need to stay. On the contrary, upon receiving the Eucharist we are reminded that we not only have communion with 
Christ, but with each other. Thus, the GIRM teaches us that the faithful are to “avoid any appearance of singularity or divi-
sion, keeping in mind that they have only one Father in heaven and that hence are all brothers or sisters one to the 
other. Moreover, they are to form one body, whether in hearing the Word of God, or in taking part in the prayers and 
in the singing, or above all by the common offering of the Sacrifice and by participating together at the Lord’s table. 
This unity is beautifully apparent from the gestures and bodily postures observed together by the faithful” (nos. 95-
96). So, take a moment to sit in silence and pray in unity with one another during that most intimate moment of Communion, 
as we move together to the final prayer and blessing. 
 3. Lastly, we call to mind that Mass ends just as it begins, with the sign of the cross, and the priest’s prayer: “the Lord be with 
you.” These are signs of God’s infinite desire to love us and abide with us. The only adequate response to this great gift of 
love is thanksgiving, which is why our response to the priest’s words, “go in peace,” ought to be a resounding, “Thanks be to 
God!” 
 Thanks be to God indeed, because he has called us to participate in the liturgy, to be recipients and witnesses of His love, so 
that we may go forth to exercise our priestly ministry for others, to share his love with them, and so transform the world. 
                               God Bless,              Fr. Mario 

Twenty-sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time September 30, 2018    

  First Reading: Numbers 11:25-29 
    The book of Numbers describes the 
wanderings of the Jewish people in the 
Sinai Desert.  Earlier in the book, Mo-
ses had complained to God about the 
difficulties in governing so  many peo-
ple.  In response, God had directed 
Moses to gather 70 elders around the 
meeting tent to receive a share in the 
administrative burdens.  Today’s   

passage picks it up from there.  
 

  Second Reading: James 5:1-6 
    Today we conclude our series of 
five readings from the letter of 
James.  A major concern in this letter 
is social justice.  Today, the author 
delivers a blistering attack, reminis-
cent of some of the Old Testament 
prophets. 
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Forgot your cash, check-
book or donation envelope?  
Scan this QR code to con-
nect with our donation site.  

ChristLight XV -  Nov. 9, 10 and 11, 
2018.  ChristLight is an engaging and 
fun spiritual experience that builds 
community and brings us to a closer 
connection with Christ. Over 500 
CTK participants have experienced 
ChristLight and for many it has 
changed their  lives! Mark your calen-
dars so you can participate in this ac-
claimed retreat.   

Church Support 9/23/18 $20,019.50 ($13,737.50 plate collections + $6282.00 online giving)   

Join Fr. Paulson on an Incredible 
Tour of India and Singapore, the 
best of North and South India!  15 
days:  February 3 - 18, 2019.  Land 
Tour (includes hotel, tour, most 
meals, domestic flights) $3,500 + 
international flight, Singapore Air-
lines, $990 RT from SFO.  Come by 
the parish office and pick up a flyer 
or contact Fr. Paulson at  Paul-
son.ctk@gmail.com.   

If you volunteer in any way at CTK 
- diocesan policy requires Safe Envi-
ronment training. Please go online  
at www.virtus.org and follow the 
instructions for training.  Print your 
certificate and forward it to the parish 
office. For questions, call Helen at 
682-2486.  Please complete your 
training by Oct. 1, 2018.        

LifeShift: Work and the Christian 
Journey Retreat:  Life is about man-
aging change:  career, personal, fami-
ly, spiritual.  This retreat is an oppor-
tunity to reflect on life and faith 
while considering new career, job 
and/or retirement possibilities.  Oct. 
26-28, the Jesuit Retreat Center of 
Los Altos.  Retreat Leaders, Tom 
Bachhuber and Jim Briggs.  Contact 
tom@centerforlifetransitions.net for 
more information.  

Join Queen of All Saints for a baby 
shower!  The Gabriel Project is a 
ministry that supports pregnant moth-
ers and their unborn children. Satur-
day, Oct. 20 from 11:30 - 3:30 pm, 
they are hosting a baby shower.  We 
will help by collecting items here at 
CTK on Oct. 13/14.   Please bring any 
baby item, apparel, toy, blankets, 
clothing (new or gently used). More 
information next week.   

“Let the little children come to 
Me.”  Children’s Holy Hour will be 
from 4 pm to 5 pm in the main 
church, right before the regular First 
Friday adoration from 5 pm to 6 pm.  
Prayer, song and silence in front of 
the Blessed Sacrament will be led in 
a Holy Hour designed for kids.  All 
are welcome!  First Friday Mass, Oc-
tober 5, at 6 pm.  

This weekend our second collection 
benefits our St. Vincent de Paul 
Ministry here at Christ the King. 
Thank you for your continued gener-
osity.     

All Catholics in the Oakland diocese 
are invited to learn how the Arch-
bishop of Denver, Samuel Aquila, is 
building a strong lay apostolate 
movement.  This free program is 
brought by Catholics at Work and 
takes place on Mon., Oct. 8 at 7 pm at 
St. Raymond’s Church in Dublin.  No 
charge, but a free will offering is ap-
preciated. Please pre-register at cath-
olicsatwork.com.      

Be an informed voter.  Pros and 
Cons of the 11 State ballot measures 
on the Nov. 6 ballot will be presented 
Monday, Oct. 15 at 7 pm in the parish 
hall at Christ the King.  All are invit-
ed and encouraged to bring a guest.  
No cost.  Presentation by the League 
of Women Voters.  Sponsored by 
Faith in Action.  Questions?  Contact 
animo3@pacbell.net.  

October is Respect Life Month.  
Will you stand up for the Right to 
Life?  Join us at our table on Oct 6/7 
to learn more about life and death 
issues from conception to natural 
death.  Join forces with us in the 
Right to Life movement.  Questions?  
Call Charlotte Graham at 228-9517. 

CTK Italian Catholic Federation’s 
Annual Fall Charity Dinner is com-
ing! Join us Saturday, October 6, no 
host beer/wine at 6 pm, dinner at 7 
pm.  Tickets on sale after masses or  
judidallara@yahoo.com.  Tickets $35/
adults, $15 children.  

Christ the King School News! 
Happy Fall!  It is time to say good-
bye to the warm days of summer and 
hello to the cooler days of autumn.  
At CTK School we have much to be 
grateful for:  students who are en-
gaged and excite to learn, faculty and 
staff that lead and teach with passion, 
supportive and giving school families 
and a strong parish community.  
Thank you for helping us thrive!  
We invite you to visit us and see first 
hand what makes our school so spe-
cial!  A few openings exist at  Christ 
the King Catholic School.   Pass on 
the word to your families and friends, 
and please call our school office to 
schedule a tour at 925-685-1109.  

Mass of Remembrance ~ We will 
have a special Mass of Remembrance 
for all those who have been buried 
from CTK over the past year.  The 
Mass will be on Sunday, October 28 
at 12:15 pm.  All are welcome.  

RCIA, the Rite of Christian Initia-
tion for Adults, has begun, but there 
is still time to join. If you are, or 
know someone who is, non-baptized, 
a Baptized non-catholic, or a Catholic 
who has not completed the Sacra-
ments of Initiation, and are seeking 
full initiation into the Church, please 
email Fr. Mario. RCIA meets on 
Thursdays at 7pm in the School's Me-
dia Center.  frmario@gmail.com. 

First ever "Praise Night" will be 
hosted on Friday, October 12, at 
8pm. Please join us for a night of 
Eucharistic Adoration, praise and 
worship music, and fellowship. The 
Sacrament of Reconciliation will be 
offered as well. All are welcome.  



 

MEN’S EVENING OF  
RECOLLECTION 
THURSDAY, October 11 

6:30 - 9 pm 
CTK Parish Hall 

Living an Undivided Life 
Presenter:  Fr. Paulson 

 
Take a flyer in the vestibule and 

make plans to join us.  Call Sr. Domi-
nic at 246-1122 to reserve your place! 

WOMEN’S DAY 
 OF RECOLLECTION 

Saturday, October 13 
Begins with 8 am mass and  

concludes at noon.   

$5 tickets available  
after mass  

 How can we take Heart in our min-
istry once more so that we can al-
ways give Heart to our people? 

 The Daily Examen is a technique of 
prayerful reflection on the events of 
the day in order to detect God’s 
presence and discern his direction 
for us.   

Presenter:  Fr. Paulson 
More info on flyer in  

vestibule!  
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